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An Important Note from our President:  

Helau and Alaaf dear fellow Rheinischer Verein members and friends!  May the warm spring rains 

wash away the winter grays and help your flowers grow strong and bright! We look forward to seeing 

you soon as life starts to return to normal! Please be sure to read our newsletters carefully and if you 

have any questions, always feel free to contact us. 

 

Our next meeting will be on Sunday, April 18th via ZOOM/computer.  

Our current board meeting will be at 1:00, with our member meeting at 2:00 p.m. and our annual 

meeting right after our annual meeting.  

 

Please stay well and best wishes to you all, Frohe Ostern, 

Rheinischer Verein, President – Curt Bauer    

 

 

 
 

April: Jeff Lux = 1st, Heinz Scherzer =10th, Heinrich Villing = 17th, Christa Scherzer = 21st! 

 

 

 March Meeting Notes: 

 

Our 2021/22 season was much discussed in our meeting. We will start to plan our Öffnung with a 

small private event on Nov. 11 and having an event Nov. 13.  We also are in the beginning phases of 

planning our MASKenball including our Kehraus for Feb.26. We will keep working on these plans as 

life to ‘normal’ returns. We are a Verein of merriment and laughter and look forward to seeing 

everyone again to have fun! Of course, we need to follow our government’s guideline and will follow 

as directed by them.  

 

Update**: Curt put in a request for our Verein for the Grollmann Fund.  

**We are still waiting to learn how much we were granted.  

 

Update**: Diana has called (again) and talked with our insurance company that holds our RV policy 

and after much talk, was able to have them give us a refund as we are not having any events during 

our policy’s year (June 25, 2020 to June 24, 2021).  Diana will talk with our agent again as June 

nears regarding our next policy year. Information on this amount will come in the next newsletter. 

** We have received a refund check of $201 which we will deposit in March!  Whoo hoo!!  
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  Dues: As we still have operating expenses, we are asking for our members to still pay their 

dues, however, we are asking for ½ of our normal $40 per person – $20 per person before April 18. 

Please forward your checks to our treasurer: Diana Bauer – S62W22980 Townline Rd. 

Waukesha, WI  53189.  We ask that these payments are in to us before our annual meeting.  

****If you are having financial hardships, please let us know so we can be of help. We have had 

several members ‘over-pay’ in order to help some of our friends. We would keep this confidential.   

If you have questions, please let me know so we can be of help. Thank you!  

 

 Radio: April 3 we have our radio spot from 1:45 – 2:00! Please continue to support Bob 

Ziegenbein by listening and enjoying to his program every Saturday from 1:00-4:30.  We thank Bob 

for all that he has done to help our Verein with his broadcasting talents! Let your friends know and 

enjoy some nice music! Tra-la-la-la-la-laaaaaaa! 

 

Invitations from Other Clubs   D’Holzhacker Buam has invited everyone to their Stiftungsfest on 
Saturday, April 10 at the Historic Orchard Inn (N83W12608 Old Orchard Rd, Menomonee Falls). 
FREE admission! The doors open at 6 p.m. and music by the Alpine Blast will be from 7 to 11.  
There will also be Schuhplatterler performances throughout the evening. 50/50 cash raffles and 
basket raffles for adults and children. No food will be served this year.  
                 

Information:  Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, 

happy events and/or any other news you’d like to share. 

President: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 

Curt’s email is:  curtbauer@hotmail.com  

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333 

Treasurer: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866 

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 

Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-787-8563 

Correspondence Secretary:  Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 

2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 414-217-4540 

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-787-8551 

Please note, our club’s website:  www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com 

And find us on facebook: search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee  

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com 
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